
 
Conclusions of the Meeting of representatives 

of the Committees of European Affairs of the Parliaments of Lithuania, Latvia, Estonia 
and Poland  

 

Warsaw, 17-18 April 2011  
 
 
Representatives of the committees of European affairs of Riigikogu of the Republic 
of Estonia, Seimas of the Republic of Lithuania, Saeima of the Republic of Latvia, Sejm 
and Senate of the Republic of Poland, who met on 17-18 April 2011 in Warsaw: 
 

Transport 
 
• consider as a priority the issue of integration of the Baltic Sea Region railway network 

with the overall trans-European network; 
 
• attach special importance to the implementation of the “Rail Baltica” project – a 

railway route linking Warsaw, Kaunas, Riga, Tallinn with Helsinki, noting the need to 
provide funds for the EU co-financing of the project in the new financial perspective; 

 
Energy security 

 
• being aware of the different circumstances of each state, underscore once again the 

need to ensure energy security of the European Union through measures including, 
among others, the integration of the energy infrastructure and guaranteed 
diversification of sources; 

 
• express their belief that to ensure the improvement of energy security and integration 

of energy markets in the Baltic Sea Region it is necessary to invest in new generating 
capacity and expand the existing or build  new cross-border power interconnections; 

 
• express their concern about the Nord Stream pipeline  project owing to: 

-  environmental risks to the Baltic Sea Region, 
-  reduced energy security in the Baltic Sea Region (constraints on the development of 
the gas terminals in Poland and the Baltic States, which may ensure LNG supplies for 
the purposes of marine transport both for Poland and for the Baltic States); 

 
Europe 2020 Strategy 
 
• welcome the measures taken in the context of the “Europe 2020” Strategy as well as 

the new procedure of the “European Semester” aimed to strengthen the co-ordination 
of the budgetary policies within the European Union. Underline the need to 
strengthen the role of national parliaments in the control of budgetary discipline by 
the governments of the individual Member States;  

 
Common Agricultural Policy  
 
• point out that it is necessary to reform the direct payment system under the CAP so 

that it will cater for the needs of all the Member States and become more equitable; 
 

 



Eastern Partnership  
 

• underline the importance of the Eastern Partnership and express the view that the 
current situation in North Africa should not lead to a reduction of funds earmarked for 
the Eastern Partnership; 

 
Common Foreign and Security Policy 
 
• having regard to the powers vested in the Parliaments, express their belief that it is 

necessary to develop cooperation between national Parliaments and the European 
Parliament as part of interparliamentary scrutiny of the CFSP and CSDP. 

 
 

 
 
 
 


